

NOBLE NEWS

Office 317.773.2850 | Attendance 317.773.2853 | Fax 317.773.2854 www.noblesvilleschools.org | FB NoblesvilleSchools | T @NobSchools & @NobleCrossing

Issue #6 - September 9, 2022

Mr. Haney's Herald...

As we gear up for the 2023 Tiger Trek, we will have some special spirit days that begin next week. Please see the information below and thank you for helping us celebrate Tiger Trek and Homecoming! Also, please be sure to see the information about Tuesday's PTO Meeting. We are excited to welcome our Superintendent, Dr. Hile, as a special guest, and we hope you can join us. Have a great weekend!

Friday, Sept. 16 - Dot Day (Wear polka dots in honor of International Dot Day)
Monday, Sept. 19 - Red, White and Blue Day in honor of Constitution Day
Tuesday, Sept. 20 - Neon Day
Wednesday - eLearning Day
Thursday, Sept. 22 - Tiger Trek Day! Wear your Noble Crossing gear!
Friday, Sept. 23 - Homecoming! Wear your black and gold Miller gear!

Have a wonderful weekend!

Patrick Haney, Principal

- Tiger Cafe
- Nurse's Notes
- News from the Art Room
- Counselor's Corner
- Community Information
- Library Corner
- ❖ Your Noble Crossing PTO
- Change of Transportation Form
- eLearning Day
- ♦ Nuts to You Family Book Club Form

Important Upcoming Dates:

- Late Start Sept 14, 28
- Food Service Personnel Appreciation Sept 19-23
- eLearning Day Sept 21
- Tiger Trek Sept 22
- Noblesville Homecoming Sept 23 Early Dismissal at 2:05 (30 min early)
- Parent Teacher Conferences Sept 29, 30 Early Dismissal at 11:20
- Kids Coats Drive Sept 26-30

Tiger Cafe Menu

A: Mini Corn Dogs B: PBJ C: Pizza Stacker	A: Walking Taco B: Yogurt Combo C: Chef Salad	Bread B: Hummus Stacker	A: Chicken Nuggets B: Fruit & Yogurt Parfait C: Chicken Caesar	A: Hamburger or Cheeseburger B: PBJ <i>No C Choice</i>
		C: Deli Club	C: Chicken Caesar Wrap	No C Choice

Lunch Procedures

Parents/Guardians may attend lunch in the cafeteria with your child. Please ensure you have an updated background check on file with the school. Parents should plan to arrive 5 to 10 minutes prior to the beginning of their child's lunch time to give time to check in and receive a visitor badge. No outside food or drink is permitted, but parents may bring a lunch from home or call ahead of time to order a school lunch. Visitors will eat lunch in a special area on the stage with their child. No other students will be allowed to join the guest and their child for lunch unless the other students' parents/guardians are also present.

eLearning Day

Our next eLearning day is Wednesday, September 21. Students will learn remotely on September 21.

Note to Parents: Children in grades K-2 will be taking an NWEA Early Literacy Screener (required by SB 217) during the assessment window of 9/12-9/23. This assessment will help us learn more about your child's foundational reading skills. It will share a child's strengths in reading as well as if a child might exhibit signs of reading difficulties, including characteristics of dyslexia. We look forward to learning more about your child as a reader.

Join the Noble Crossing Spell Bowl Team!

This fall Ms. Bonesho, Miss Lewandowski and Mrs. Herzog will be coaching the team! Any 4th or 5th grade student is eligible to join the team. The competition will be in person this year on Nov 14th at a site yet to be determined. More information and the sign up form is included in the link below.

Spell Bowl Sign Up Form

Nurse's Notes

Do any of your students need vaccines? We will be hosting an immunization clinic at NORTH ELEMENTARY in their gym on Sept. 15, 3-6pm. Please reach out to the school nurse, Alissa Davis, for more information.

Other Reminders...

- 1) School may be back in session but summer activities haven't stopped for many. Click to watch important tips to avoid Bug Bite Safety.
- 2) Please send in a set of clothing (shirt, pants, undies) to keep in your student's cubby at school. Even older kids fall in the mud or spill their lunch occasionally and they are much more comfortable in their own clothes.
- 3) COVID policies are currently the same that we ended with last year. The policy can be accessed here: https://www.noblesvilleschools.org/return. Please contact me if you have a student who is testing or who is positive.
- 4) Parents need to hand me any medications they want your student to take or have available. <u>Please do not send medications of any kind including inhalers and cough drops in the student's backpack</u>. There are pieces of paperwork required for medication, so please contact me for those.

News from the Art Room

Noble Crossing art students have been preparing to celebrate International Dot Day! All classes have created a dot themed artwork. Enjoy the displays throughout the halls of Noble Crossing.

We will celebrate on Friday, September 16. Please remind your students to wear dot clothing to school on September 16. International Dot Day is being celebrated in 197 countries by 22 million students and adults! The celebration started when a teacher from lowa, Terry Shay, decided to celebrate the birthday of the book, *The Dot*, September 15, 2003. Her students celebrated the power of personal creativity, to help make their mark in the world in 2007. The celebration has continued each year! Let's all celebrate creativity, bravery, self expression, and encouraging others.

Thank you, Mrs. Wielgos

Community Information

Girls Positivity Club

Girls Positivity Club starts September 9th! It is a positive and safe community for girls that builds confidence, friendship, and courage through fun and creative activities.

Click here to sign up!

Cub Scout Cookout: You're Invited!

Families are especially welcome to join us during a pack meeting at Dillon Park Gazebo to see what scouts is like. Please RSVP to 317-753-5584

Friday Sept 9th 6:30pm

Miller Explorers before/after school care is hiring!

If you or someone you know (16+) is interested in working with elementary students part-time in a fun, exploratory environment after school, please reach out to Salena Smith (salena_smith@nobl.k12.in.us) or visit our website to learn more.

Noblesville Girls Basketball Club registration is now open! Learn more here.

White River Sports offers one of the largest youth basketball programs in Hamilton County for students in grades K-8. Coaches emphasize and focus on building fundamentals from an early age and league rules are designed to grow as participants mature. Register now grades K-8

Miller Tennis

Join the Millers Tennis Club Grades K-12 https://www.smore.com/m7d42

Ultimate Ninjas

Inspired by the hit television show American Ninja Warrior on NBC, Ultimate Ninjas offers a wide variety of obstacle courses for kids of every age and skill level. We have an agility course, swinging ropes, monkey bars, quintuple steps, climbing and warped walls among other exciting obstacles for kids to try.

www.ultimateninjas.com

Boys and Girls Club Volleyball

Boys and Girls Club of Noblesville youth volleyball leagues registering now grades K-12 https://bgcni.org/index.php/boys-girls-club-of-noblesville-community-center#youth-volleyball



DR. SLAMA-MCMANUS MD PRESENT:

NAVIGATING PEDIATRIC ANXIETY: A FAMILY PROCESS

SEPTEMBER 21,2022 6:00 PM

OUR LADY OF MT.CARMEL CATHOLIC SCHOOL 14596 OAK RIDGE RD CARMEL 46032





Dr. Kelly Slama-McManus is a graduate of Miami University and IU School of Medicine. She completed a residency in pediatrics at Riley/IU Hospitals. She has worked in primary care and emergency medicine. Since the pandemic, she has devoted her professional time to educating and helping children and their families navigate the world of mental and behavioral health. She works at Axon Health Associates in Indianapolis where she sees children in office. In addition, she speaks with parents about mental health via her business, KSM Pediatric Consulting. Dr. Slama-McManus is a proud wife and mother of 4 children who inspire her and are her greatest source of pride.

This is designed for parents and caregivers in our post-pandemic, high anxiety world. The class will provide a non-judgemental space to learn about recognition and gain a basic understanding of anxiety. Coping skills for chilren and awareness of how parents play a role in furthering and/or limiting anxiety will also be addressed.

To Register email Cindy@trinityfreeclinic.org

Library Corner

Join the Noblesville Squirrel Stampede downtown this Saturday at Nickel Plate Arts! Music, dancing, and clay squirrels. Find out more here.

The Family Book Club has begun! We are reading *Nuts to You* by Lynne Rae Perkins. Families provide their own copies and read at their own pace. Join the group on ParentSquare!



News From Your Noble Crossing PTO



September PTO Meeting Tuesday

Join us at our next PTO meeting on <u>Tuesday September 13 at 6:30 pm</u> in the Media Center. Our featured guests include Noblesville Schools Superintendent <u>Dr. Daniel Hile</u>, first grade teacher <u>Jen Shelton</u>, and Media Center specialist <u>Taryn Hassler</u>. Dr. Hile will be sharing his vision for Noblesville Schools and answering questions from select students. Mrs. Shelton and Mrs. Hassler will share about how Noble Crossing teachers create effective learning spaces. Both in-person and virtual meeting options will be available. <u>Please click here to RSVP to attend the meeting</u>.

Tiger Trek: September 13 - September 22

Tiger Trek is our largest fundraiser of the year. All families are encouraged to register students at mybooster.com and collect donations (either flat or pledge per lap) from close friends and family!

Between 09/13-09/22, students will participate in brief daily Tiger Trek activities including:

- Daily Tiger Trek announcements and video storyline for students
- Classroom Donation Trackers where classrooms earn fun in-school experiences such as bringing a stuffed animal to school, wearing PJs, using sidewalk chalk at recess, and the much loved POPCORN PARTY!
- Prize delivery for individual students based on pledges receive
- Nightly fundraising challenge announcements and awards

Our goal is to raise \$40,000 to fund all of our PTO initiatives including our 22-23 Schoolwide Enhancement project to update the interior courtyard as an outdoor learning space. We hope you'll join us to help us reach this important goal for our students!



Hot Box Pizza Spirit Night: Save the Date

Support the Noble Crossing PTO by ordering Hot Box pizza September 29th! Both Westfield and Noblesville locations will be participating from 11am-10pm.



Sin Polities ville

NOBLESVILLE HIGH SCHOOL | 30 SEP | 7 PM

Community-Wide Youth Talent Show!

\$10 Entry Fee + Cash Prizes Awarded
Scan QR code or visit nhscpo.org for entry form.
(Entry submissions are due Sept. 24.
Finalists for competition will be notified Sept. 25.)

Come cheer on your favorite act!

Donations appreciated to support Noblesville Choirs



Noblesville Schools

supports



We need your <u>clean</u> coats, mittens, gloves, hats and boots for kids and adults.

All sizes - Infants to SXL

Place your donated items in boxes at the entrances of all Noblesville schools

Sept 26th - 30th

Don't have winter coats to donate? Donate money to help us purchase needed coats! Venmo @kidscoats or scan QR Code



Thank you for your contributions!

Each item collected will find a home in Hamilton County.

All donations will be distributed at the 2022-2023 Coat Giveaways

Visit kidscoats.org for more info & volunteer opportunities